
23 April 2020 

Justice IJK Ross AO 

President 

Fair Work Commission 

Level 4, 11 Exhibition Street 

MELBOURNE VIC 3000 

By email: Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

Dear President 

RE: AM2020/12 – S.157(3) VARIATION OF AWARDS ON THE INITIATIVE OF THE COMMISSION 

We refer to the above matter and write pursuant to [2020] FWCFB 1837 at para [33]. 

Discussions as referenced in our previous correspondence of 17 April have continued and union parties are 

currently considering a without prejudice position forwarded by employer parties. 

We understand that a response from union parties is expected this morning. The employer parties will confer once 

this is received following which we will provide the Commission a further report. 

Yours sincerely 

MASTER BUILDERS AUSTRALIA 
Shaun Schmitke 
Deputy CEO, National Director Safety, Contracts, Workplace Relations 

cc- Mr Stuart Maxwell
CFMMEU (Construction & General Division)

MBA Contact details: 
Rebecca Sostarko – 0400 596 103 
Shaun Schmitke – 0422 866 766 
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